
 

Ontario Line Construction Notice 

 

Information as of: July 15, 2024  
 

Sidewalk Closure on Mill Street 
between Bayview Avenue and 
Tannery Road  
 

Expected start date and duration: Monday, July 22, 2024, for approximately 
ten months  

What is happening?  
• As early as Monday, July 22, 2024, the sidewalk on the south side of Mill Street will be 

closed between Bayview Avenue and Tannery Road for approximately ten months to safely 

complete construction work in the Don Yard rail corridor.  

• Pedestrian access will be maintained on the north side of Mill Street – see map above for 

pedestrian routes and closures.  

 
Traffic and pedestrian details  

• The sidewalk on the south side of Mill Street will be closed between Bayview Avenue and 
Tannery Road.   

• The sidewalk on the north side of Mill Street will remain open for pedestrians. 

• Trucks will use the two access points on the south side of Mill Street to enter and exit the 
site.  

• Advance signage and safety barriers will be in place to guide pedestrians, drivers, and 
cyclists.  

• Traffic control personnel will be stationed at the site access points to direct vehicles and 
pedestrians.  

• Increased truck traffic on Mill Street can be expected.   

 
About the Ontario Line 

• 15.6-kilometre subway line that will make it faster and easier to travel within Toronto and 
beyond.   

• 15 stops and more than 40 transit connections, including GO, TTC and more.  

• Less than 30 minutes from one end of the line to the other.  
• 28,000 fewer cars on the road each day. 


